ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
November 16, 2023
12:30pm
Those in Attendance:
Josie Rock, Municipality of Monroeville
Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward School District


Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough

Dayne Dice, Solicitor

Rose Harr, Keystone

Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Connie Rosenbayger at approximately 12:35pm.

II. The meeting minutes from October 2023 were presented.  Motion by Mickey O’Rourke to approve, seconded by Josie Rock.  Motion carried.  

III. The monthly Financial Statement from October 2023 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff and seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

IV. The Bill Lists for November was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff, seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

V. Dayne discussed two resolutions that will be presented at the Board of Delegates meeting in December:  23-1 – Regarding Virtual meetings; and 23-2 – Regarding the TCC Management Commttee.  A motion to recommend passage by the Board of Delegates was made by Mickey O’Rourke and seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.
VI. Amanda explained that she used numbers from the Yellowbook Audit to complete the Weighted Vote percentage table, which was reviewed by the committee.  Each taxing jurisdiction is required to pay their proportionate share of the TCC Management Committee budget.  In order to spend down the TCC fund balance, this fee had been waived for taxing jurisdictions.  2024 will be the first time in several years that the fee will be charged.  
VII. There was lengthy discussion about the current structure of the Management Committee.  It was agreed that the by-laws should be amended to create the following management committee structure of seven members:  Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Treasurer and 3 at-large delegates.  Mickey will not be returning in 2024, nor will Bill Pfoff.

VIII. Rose reported that current collections are up by 5.4%; and delinquents are up by 25.7% over October last year.  Year to date we are up 4.2million or 6.7%.  Packages and on-line enhancements are ready.  It is mandatory for businesses to file online in 2024.  Rose reminded everyone that Keystone can produce a myriad of reports.  Please reach out to her if you have any questions.
IX. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Mickey O’Rourke, and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:15pm.

